
RESULTS OF INVESTIGATION OF ANY HUMAN HEALTH CONSEQUENCES 
OF THE UREA SPILL 

There were no human health consequences of the urea spill. There was one 
allegation of human health consequence which upon investigation was shown to 
be without merit. John Deck, a REECo teamster who claimed that he was ill on 
November 1, and 2, 1988, claimed to have drank the water that made the horses 
sick. Deck claimed that he rinsed his mouth with water from his water-pull 
truck on November 1 and 2, 1988 (the water-pull trucks are normally filled at 
the construction sumps). 

However, it was impossible that John Deck could have drank the urea 
contaminated water on November 1 or 2, 1988. According to Deck'~ signed 
statement and reports from supervision. John Deck left work and the TTR at 
12:30 on November 2, 1988 because he wasn't feeling well. AT 4:00 p.m. on 
November 2, 1988 the truck and the urea that was to become involved in the 
urea spill accident was still parked in its normal parking place at Building 
186. 
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